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August 2019

Dear Students and Parents:

The start of the 2019-20 school year is almost here. The excitement can be witnessed around the
campus with students arriving for sport practices and teachers preparing their classrooms. | hope all of
you were able to enjoy a summer full of pleasant experiences and special moments. The GCS staff is
excited for a successful start of school and preparing your students to achieve their academic, social,
emotional, and physical goals.

During the 2019-20 school year we will continue our goal of preparing our students for career and
college readiness. In addition, we will be focusing on some new initiatives that have evolved in society
and our school community. We will foster a school environment which provide students the opportunity
to challenge themselves academically while also supporting their social and emotional needs. Our
supportive school community allows our MS/HS to offer students diverse, enriching, and quality
learning experiences.

Our school continues to be recognized as a high performing learning academic institution. For the
fourth consecutive year our school was recognized as a top 100 High School in New York State by U.S.
News & World Report. In addition, our MS/HS continues to rank at the top in the Greater Rochester
Area in the Buffalo Business First Journal. These accolades are directly related to talented and
determined students, dedicated staff members, involved parents, and the overall high level of support
from our school community.

Our school takes tremendous pride in offering students the opportunities to participate in multiple
extracurricular programs. Our athletic program, Drama Club, Odyssey of the Mind teams, and music
department continue to earn accolades at the local, county, and state levels. We encourage all
students to take advantage of the opportunities available at GCS.

We will continue our initiative to use our website as a valuable resource for communication with
students and families. During the school year you will find our website (geneseocsd.org) extremely
useful when visiting teachers’ web pages. On our website you will be able to find the 2018-19 calendar
as well. Please note, it's important that all students are available to attend school on days in January
and June when exams are administered in our building. Please do not schedule vacations during this
time. Students will not be able to make up these exams. We will also continue to use School Tool as
our student management system. The School Tool Parent Portal will allow you to access your child's
account to consistently review their achievement levels. Please contact our Counseling Office, at 243-
3450, extension 1019, if you need help updating your account or creating a new one. In addition, the
GCS website will provide you information pertaining to important dates and events taking place at our
school.

For the safety and security of our school, we will continue to use a single point of entry and exit. Pleas.e.‘
enter and exit the building through the main entrance of the MS/HS and sign in at the front desk. In
addition, due to some severe allergic conditions of students in our MS/HS, all students will be required

to eat lunch in the cafeteria and/or specifically designated areas. Seniors who earn senior privileges






